

TOWN  OF  HELVETIA  MINUTES
For October 1st, 2018
    
  The regular meeting of the Town Board was held at the Town Hall, and was called to order by Chairman, Leonard Oppor at 7:00 PM. All town board members were present. One town resident was also in attendance.
     
    The minutes of the previous meeting were read by Doug Hines, Clerk, and approved with a motion       by Calvin Preuss, 2nd by Gary Chich. Town bills were approved and paid with a motion by Gary Chich, 2nd by Calvin Preuss. 
  Representatives from the Manawa School District were present to explain the upcoming Referendum on the November 6th general election. They explained to the board and those present what the moneys are going to be used for and answered any questions.   

OLD BUSINESS:
    Grass mowing is continuing and almost completed for this year with some brush cutting to follow. The South end of Swamp Road has been completed and the next section north has been ground up and will be left to settle over the winter months. Also, stumps have been removed. 
    
NEW BUSINESS:
    Gary Prill, of the Plan Commission, had nothing to report. There will be a Waupaca County Hwy Dept. meeting at the Town of Larrabee shop on October 3rd. Judy Morey, who designed and ran the Towns website gave notice that She would like someone else to take over those duties. Judy and Doug Hines, Clerk will meet to discuss this transition. There will be a meeting on October 2nd at the Town of Wyoming for ATV use in the county. Grass has been cut on Hwy GG, so garbage pickup can resume.

PUBLIC INPUT:  
    None. 
 
The 2019 Budget hearing will be November 5th at 6:30PM. 
Next meeting Monday, November 5th, 2018 at 7PM. 
 
   A motion to adjourn was made by Gary Chich, 2nd by Calvin Preuss.
                                                                                                          Meeting Adjourned, 
                                                                                                                        Doug Hines, Clerk



